Generation 1

1. George Patey-1. He was born on 11 Aug 1729. Census in MilHist.

Notes for George Patey:

General Notes:

Probable Father of William, Joseph, Charles Patey, all in RN and source of family history tree. From the list of British Naval Biographical History 1849 (some were still alive then). 2007. From this list and the "The Naval History of the Patey Family" which begins with George Patey (b:1729) indicated in a letter from an owner of one of the 50 copies, The Very Revd Dr. Edward H. Patey. ALSO, my father Maurice Kenneth Patey left a list of descendants including George Patey (b: Aug 11, 1729), his wife Elizabeth and 12 children which include William, Joseph and Charles Patey. The descendant birth dates for Joseph and Charles match those in the Naval History (2007).

Elizabeth.

George Patey and Elizabeth. They had 12 children.

- i. William Patey. He was born on 18 Aug 1758. He died on 06 Aug 1810 in Coast of Spain. Census in MilHist.
 - ii. Elizabeth Patey. She was born on 07 Dec 1760.
 - iii. George Patey. He was born on 19 Aug 1762. He died Jan 1782.

Notes for George Patey:

General Notes:

Listed in Military Index (see media) as most probably ours. (2007)

ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=4&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records of the Admiralty, Naval Forces, Royal Marines, Coastguard, and related bodiesDivision within ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=276&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>Record s of the Navy Board and the Board of AdmiraltyADM 6

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=109&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>Admira lty: Service Records, Registers, Returns and CertificatesADM 6/22

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=508965&CATLN=6&FullDetails=False>Commission and Warrant Book. Described at item levelRecord Summary

Scope and contentJoseph Whithers, purser; George Patey, gunner; John McDonald, gunner; John Slater, gunner; William Balmer, carpenter; William Ormston, carpenter; James Mitchell, boatswain; Samuel Batters, carpenter; Joseph Inkersole, master at arms; George Wilkinson, Commander. Warrants or commissions for service at this rank in the Royal NavyCovering dates1781AvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Held byThe National Archives, Kew

OR

Context </help/catalogue/quickreference.htm> : quick reference </help/catalogue/quickreference.htm>ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=4&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records

Generation 1

of the Admiralty, Naval Forces, Royal Marines, Coastguard, and related bodiesDivision within ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=276&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>Record s of the Navy Board and the Board of AdmiraltyADM 6

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=109&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>Admira lty: Service Records, Registers, Returns and CertificatesADM 6/22

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=508965&CATLN=6&FullDetails=False>Commission and Warrant Book. Described at item levelRecord Summary

Scope and contentRichard Lloyd, gunner; William Young, gunner; Thomas Halifax, carpenter; John Lawford, 2nd Lieutenant; Edward Pringle, 3rd Lieutenant; Francis Bishop, 4th Lieutenant; Thomas Richbell, 4th Lieutenant; Samuel Vans, 5th Lieutenant; John Douglas, 6th Lieutenant; New Hill Eastwood, 2nd Lieutenant; John Langley, 3rd Lieutenant; William Bell, 4th Lieutenant; John Burley, 4th Lieutenant; George Patey, 5th Lieutenant; Charles William Paterson, 2nd Lieutenant; John Whitby, 3rd Lieutenant; Terence McDonald, Lieutenant; Charles Lock, Lieutenant; Alexander McGregor, Lieutenant. Warrants or commissions for service at this rank in the Royal NavyCovering dates1780AvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Held byThe National Archives, Kew

iv. John Patey. He was born on 07 May 1764. He died 1806.

Notes for John Patey:

General Notes:

Listed in Military Index (see media) as most probably ours. (2007) There is a later John, so this may not be the military one...but he died early, so might be....

- v. **Edward Patey**. He was born on 17 Sep 1766. He died Nov 1812.
- vi. James Patey. He was born on 11 Nov 1768.

Notes for James Patey:

General Notes:

23 Feb 1784, a James Patey was Knighted, per "List of Knights" Drebette's Peerage England Scotland and Ireland, page 495

- 3. vii. **Charles Patey**. He was born on 30 Dec 1770. Occupation was Commander in Royal Navy.
 - viii. **Benjamin Patey**. He was born on 20 Jan 1772. He died Dec 1808.

Notes for Benjamin Patey:

General Notes:

From Web, Trafalgar 1805. This is one of our 2 benjamins. Context

</help/catalogue/quickreference.htm> : quick reference

</help/catalogue/guickreference.htm>ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=4&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records of the Admiralty, Naval Forces, Royal Marines, Coastguard, and related bodiesDivision within ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=298&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>Record

Generation 1 (con't)

s of ServiceADM 36

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=139&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>Admira lty: Royal Navy Ships' Musters (Series I)Record Summary

Scope and contentShip: MARSCovering dates1805 May - OctAvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Held byThe National Archives, Kew

- ix. Ann Patey. She was born on 10 Apr 1774.
- x. **John2 Patey**. He was born on 27 May 1777.

Notes for John2 Patey:

General Notes:

Listed in Military Index (see media) as most probably ours. (2007) Two Johns in family, so second one most likely to be in the Military.

- 4. xi. **Joseph Patey** [1]. He was born on 20 Sep 1780. He married Mary Grigg. They were married on 31 Jan 1803. Residence 1851 in St Budeaux, Devon, England [1]. He died on 11 Jul 1852.
 - xii. Benjamin2 Patey. He was born on 05 Apr 1782.

Notes for Benjamin2 Patey:

General Notes:

From Web, Trafalgar 1805. This is one of our 2 benjamins. He was on the same ship Mars as George Edward PateyContext

</help/catalogue/quickreference.htm> : quick reference

</help/catalogue/quickreference.htm>ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=4&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records of the Admiralty, Naval Forces, Royal Marines, Coastguard, and related bodiesDivision within ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=298&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>Record s of ServiceADM 36

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=139&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>Admira lty: Royal Navy Ships' Musters (Series I)Record Summary

Scope and contentShip: MARSCovering dates1805 May - OctAvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Held byThe National Archives, Kew

Generation 2

2. **William Patey**-2 (George Patey-1). He was born on 18 Aug 1758. He died on 06 Aug 1810 in Coast of Spain. Census in MilHist.

Notes for William Patey:

General Notes:

Naval Historical Biography England(1849): "George Edward Patey, born in 1789, is only son of Lieut. Wm Patey R.N., who lost his life while employed in embarking troops on the coast of Spain

Generation 2

in 1810; and nephew of Commander Joseph Patey R.N. Two other uncles died Lieutenants in the service." see media. 2007.

Context </help/catalogue/quickreference.htm> : quick reference

</help/catalogue/quickreference.htm>ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=4&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records of the Admiralty, Naval Forces, Royal Marines, Coastguard, and related bodiesDivision within ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=276&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>Records of the Navy Board and the Board of AdmiraltyADM 6

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=109&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>Admiralty: Service Records, Registers, Returns and CertificatesADM 6/22

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=508965&CATLN=6&FullDetails=False>Commission and Warrant Book. Described at item levelRecord SummaryScope and contentRobert Sutton, Captain; William George Fairfax, Captain; William Meares, 1st Lieutenant; John Monkton, 2nd Lieutenant; Almerick Brown, 1st Lieutenant; Lenox Thompson, 2nd Lieutenant; James Simmons, boatswain; John Brady, boatswain; William Carr, master at arms; John Harvey, Captain; Thomas Piercy, Captain; Christmas Paul, Commander; William Tahourdin, Commander; Thomas Hardy, 1st Lieutenant; Richard Incledon, 2nd Lieutenant; William Adair Brice, 3rd Lieutenant; John Fergussone, 4th Lieutenant; Thomas Floyd, 2nd Lieutenant; John Dawson, 3rd Lieutenant; William Patey, 2nd Lieutenant. Warrants or commissions for service at this rank in the Royal NavyCovering dates1782AvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Held byThe National Archives, Kew

Context : quick reference

ADM Records of the Admiralty, Naval Forces, Royal Marines, Coastguard, and related bodies Division within ADM Records of the Navy Board and the Board of Admiralty ADM 6 Admiralty: Service Records, Registers, Returns and Certificates ADM 6/23 Commission and Warrant Book

PC <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=223&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records of the Privy Council and other records collected by the Privy Council OfficeDivision within PC <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=704&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>Records of the Privy CouncilPC 1 <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=10257&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>Privy Council and Privy Council Office: Miscellaneous Unbound PapersSubseries within PC 1 <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=77484&CATLN=4&FullDetails=False>PAPERS OF THE PRINCE DE BOUILLON (PC 1/115-122)PC 1/118B <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=7539310&CATLN=6&FullDetails=False>Naval officers, etcRecord Summary

Scope and contentLieut. Wm. Patey. Grappler, Rosel Bay, 6 August 1798. AvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Held byThe National Archives, Kew

Record Summary

Scope and content George Davis, 5th Lieutenant; Henry Barwell, 3rd Lieutenant; Edward Covey, 4th Lieutenant; William Mules, 4th Lieutenant; Edward Rotheram, 5th Lieutenant; George Barlow Smith, 5th Lieutenant; Robert Hughes, 5th Lieutenant; George Hill, 2nd Lieutenant; William Lovell, 3rd Lieutenant; William Patey, 4th Lieutenant; George Grant, 4th Lieutenant; John Larmour, 5th Lieutenant; John Montague, Admiral of the White; Right Hon. Richard [Howe] Lord Howe, Admiral of the White; Hugh Pigot, Admiral of the White; Right Hon. Molyneaux [Shuldham] Lord Shuldham, Admiral of the Blue; John Vaughan, Admiral of the Blue; John Reynolds, Admiral of the Blue; Sir Hugh Palliser, bart., Admiral of the Blue; Mathew Barton, Admiral of the Blue. Warrants or

Generation 2 (con't)

commissions for service at this rank in the Royal Navy Covering dates 1787 Availability Open Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Held by The National Archives, Kew

miss Clarke.

William Patey and miss Clarke. They had 2 children.

- 5. i. **George Edward Patey** [2, 3]. He was born Abt. 1790 in Plymouth, Devon, England [4, 5]. He married Lucinda Russell. They were married on 17 Jan 1817 in Hampreston, Dorset, UK. Residence 1841 in Canford Magna, Dorset, England [2]. He died Sep 1865 in Dorset, United Kingdom [3]. Census in MilRec DIndx 1841 1851 1861.
- 6. ii. **Eliza Dean Patey**. She was born Bef. 1800. She married Sir James Hanham. They were married 1815. She died on 05 Jun 1877.
- 3. **Charles Patey-**2 (George Patey-1). He was born on 30 Dec 1770. Occupation was Commander in Royal Navy.

Notes for Charles Patey:

General Notes:

From the list of military individuals in England, made about 1849, Charles is related since the list links to our George Edward(2007). The birth date comes from that list.(see media)

From One World Tree, found Charles George Edward Patey, son of Charles Patey. No link to another tree on this but his family tree continues throuth Emily Frances Patey (2007).

Military Records:

Surname: Patey, First Names: Charles

Birth Date: 31 Dec 1770

Date promoted : Mate/Sub Lieutenant::

Rank & Seniority on Retired Lists as:

Commander: 20/07/1825

Notes:

Retired OIC 30 Jan 1816

Note: found 1841 Census which has Charles Patey in the Navy (at 70?), 70 years old and married to Thomazin 60, with children Maria (20?) and Charlotte (20?) living in Stoke Damerel.

Admiral Charles George Edward Patey was born at Chivelstone in Devon ,England on 27 February </term/27_February>, 1811 </term/1811>. The eldest son of Commander Charles Patey RN, the young Charles followed his father into the navy at the age of 13

Generation 2 (con't)

4. **Joseph Patey**-2 (George Patey-1)[1]. He was born on 20 Sep 1780. Residence 1851 in St Budeaux, Devon, England [1]. He died on 11 Jul 1852.

Notes for Joseph Patey:

General Notes:

Joseph is in the Military List as a Commander RN. His wife is mentioned there (see media). (2007)

Military Record:

Surname: Patey, First Names: Joseph

Birth Date: 20 Sep 1780

Date promoted:

Commander: 19/07/1815 Mate/Sub Lieutenant::

Date of Navy List - Appointment and date:

Dec 1843 Out-Pension of Greenwich Hospital - 16 Mar 41 June 1844 : Out-Pension of Greenwich Hospital - 16 Mar 41

Dec 1848 : GHP

Context </help/catalogue/quickreference.htm> : quick reference

</help/catalogue/quickreference.htm>ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=4&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records of the Admiralty, Naval Forces, Royal Marines, Coastguard, and related bodiesDivision within ADM

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=288&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>Records of Accounting and Pay DepartmentsADM 45

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=148&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>Navy Board, and Admiralty, Accountant General's Department: Officers' and Civilians' Effects PapersADM 45/29
<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=508479&CATLN=6&FullDetails=False>Series 8, Nos. 1-250. Described at item levelRecord Summary

Scope and contentNumber: 226 Joseph Patey, Commander, who died: 11 July 1852. Notes on executor's application for money owed by the Royal Navy.Covering dates1852AvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Held byThe National Archives, Kew

NAVAL AND MARINE OFFICERS LISTED IN THE NAVAL AND MILITARY ALMANAC FOR 1840 PATEY Joseph Cdr.

Mary Grigg. She was born Abt. 1782 in Dartmouth, Devon, England [1]. Residence 1851 in St Budeaux, Devon, England [1].

Joseph Patey and Mary Grigg. They were married on 31 Jan 1803. They had 1 child.

i. **Mary Patey** [1]. She was born Abt. 1813 in Ashburton, Devon, England [1]. Residence 1851 in St Budeaux, Devon, England [1].

Generation 3

Generation 3

5. **George Edward Patey**-3 (William Patey-2, George Patey-1)_[2, 3]. He was born Abt. 1790 in Plymouth, Devon, England [4, 5]. Residence 1841 in Canford Magna, Dorset, England [2]. He died Sep 1865 in Dorset, United Kingdom [3]. Census in MilRec Dlndx 1841 1851 1861.

Notes for George Edward Patey:

General Notes:

1865 Harrods Commercial Directory: Canford Magna: Patey George Edward, Captain RN. Canford Magna marriage 17 Jan 1817: Patey, Geo Edw, Hampreston Russell, Lucinda otp, License: E.M. Russell

George Peaty in 1841 Census misnamed the family..it is Patey on the handwritten account.

Lucy, Maenamair, Thomas are included.

Military List of England: "George Edward Patey, born in 1789, is only son of Lieut. Wm Patey R.N., who lost his life while employed in embarking troops on the coast of Spain in 1810; and

nephew of Commander Joseph Patey R.N. Two other uncles died Lieutenants in the service." see media. 2007.

Military Rcord.

Surname: Patey, First Names: George Edward

Birth Date: 1789

Date promoted : Lieutenant: 20/07/1813 Mate/Sub Lieutenant::

Rank & Seniority on Retired Lists as:

Commander: 15/04/1856

Date of Navy List - Appointment and date:

Dec 1843 Wolverine - 18 Mar 43 June 1844 : Wolverine - 18 Mar 43

1861 Canford Magna Census shows:

86; Illegible; George E; PATEY; Head; Married; 71; Retired Commander Royal Navy; Plymouth Devon; RG9-1339 F11p15

•

86; Illegible; Lucy; PATEY; Wife; Married; 72; ; London; RG9-1339 F11p15

Tafalgar Roll 1805 : "PATEY Geo Edwd Mid Mars died 1865"

19 G. E. Patey was Mid. of the Mars at Trafalgar, and in the Bombay in the skirmishes with the French fleet off Toulon; was captured, when in a transport brig, by two privateers, after a gallant resistance.

Trafalgar 1805 May - Oct

George Edward Patey aged 16 born in Stonehouse. Ship: HMS Mars Rank/Rating: Midshipman Service detailsHMS Mars Ship's pay book number: (SB 445)Sources usedCatalogue reference:

ADM 36/16262

http://www.catalogue.nationalarchives.gov.uk/externalrequest.asp?requestreference=ADM+36%2F16262

Generation 3 (con't)

Lucinda Russell is the daughter of Thomas Macnamara Russell and Miss Phillips. She was born Abt. 1790 in London, England [4]. Residence 1851 in Canford, Dorset, England [4]. She died on 16 Nov 1867 in Poole, Dorset, England. Census in 1841 1851 1861 DIndx.

Notes for Lucinda Russell:

General Notes:

Canford Magna Parish, Catalogue Reference. PE/CAM

CHARITIES

Mrs Patey's Charity

FILE - Account book containing annual lists of beneficiariews - ref. PE/CAM/CH 1?4 -date: 1867-1961 [from scope and content] At the front: details of the charity bequest of Mus L Patey who died on 16 Nov 1867; copy of sections of the charities act 1960; letter from the charity commission concerning the registration fo the charity.

Thomas McNamara Russell married, about 1793 </wiki/1793>, a Miss Phillips, who died in 1818 </wiki/1818>. He had one daughter and heir, Lucinda Russell born 18 April 1789 </wiki/1789>, presumably from a previous marriage, who married Naval Commander George Patey.

Retrieved from "" Retrieved from "" Retrieved from "<a href="http://en

George Edward Patey and Lucinda Russell. They were married on 17 Jan 1817 in Hampreston, Dorset, UK. They had 4 children.

- 9. i. **Thomas Maurice Patey** [6]. He was born on 19 Oct 1821 in Hampreston, Dorset, UK [7]. He married Eliza Bartlett. They were married on 18 Jan 1851 in St. Nicholas Church, Parish of Brighton, UK. Residence 1861 in Hampreston, Dorset, England [8, 9, 10]. He died on 03 Mar 1889 in Dorset, United Kingdom [6]. other [11]. Census in BParish M Dlndx 1841 1851 1861 1871 1881.
- 10. ii. **Russell Patey**. He was born on 24 Dec 1817 in Longham, Hampreston. He died on 15 Feb 1898 in Farrs Wimborne.
 - iii. **Macnamara Patey** [12, 13, 14]. He was born on 20 Sep 1823 in Hampreston [12, 13, 15]. Residence 1871 in Hamworthy, Dorset, England [12]. He died on 04 Mar 1885 in Hamworthy. other [16]. Census in PBrth,PDth,1841,1851,1861,1871,1881.

Notes for Macnamara Patey:

General Notes:

Death and Wife's name from the gravestone. (viewed 2007)

Hampreston Parish Records shows "

1817 Sec 24, Patey Russell, Geo Edward, Lucy

1820 July 1, Patey Geo William, Geo Edward, Lucy

1821 Oct 19, Patey, Tho's Maurice, Geo Edward, Lucy

1823 Sep 20, Patey, Macnamara, Geo Edward, Lucy.. with Geo Edward a Lt. R.N. for the last 3.

1841 Census living with parents. 1851 Census Unmarried, 1861 Census Married to Ellen.

Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900 http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3997&enc=1 about MacNamara. Patey

Generation 3 (con't)

Name:MacNamara. PateyCollege:ST CATHARINE'S Entered:Michs. 1841 More Information:Adm. <javascript:APop(p1,70,84);> pens. at ST CATHARINE'S, June 28, 1841; re-adm., Oct. 23, 1846. S. of George Edward, Esq., of Canford, near Wimborne, Dorset. B. there. Matric. <javascript:APop(p2,190,228);> Michs. 1841; B.A. 1849. Lieut., R. Marines; served in H.M.S. Excellent (double 1st Class in theory and practice of gunnery, and in mathematics and fortification). Ord. deacon (Manchester) 1850; priest (Salisbury) 1851. C. of Chalbury, Dorset, 1853-5. Chaplain of Poole Union, 1856-70. V. of Hamworthy, Dorset, 1871-85. Disappears from Crockford, 1886. Brother of Thomas M. (1840).

iv. **George William Patey**. He was born on 01 Jul 1820 in Hampreston. He died on 08 Aug 1887 in Dublin.

Notes for George William Patey:

General Notes:

The death is from an email from Bob Patey in Newfoundland who has a copy of the "Patey Naval History".

I have a note from Kelleys Directory 1880 "Patey - Col George William - Fernside House, Parkdale, Poole"

Online Hampreston Parish Record: 1.7; 1820; William PATEY; George Edward Lucy; Longham; Lieut. R.N.; BT

Commanded HM 5th regiment "Pompadours".

6. **Eliza Dean Patey**-3 (William Patey-2, George Patey-1). She was born Bef. 1800. She died on 05 Jun 1877.

Notes for Eliza Dean Patey: General Notes: Second wife, first one died about 1801.

Sir James Hanham.

Notes for Sir James Hanham:

General Notes:

Reverend Sir James Hanham, 7th Baronet. per peerage of england.

Sir James Hanham and Eliza Dean Patey. They were married 1815. They had 1 child.

Generation 3 (con't)

i. **John Hanham**. He was born on 14 Jan 1823. He died on 16 Sep 1861.

Notes for John Hanham: General Notes: Captain John Hanham.

7. **Charles George Edward Patey**-3 (Charles Patey-2, George Patey-1). He was born on 27 Feb 1811 in Chivelstone, Devon, UK [17]. Residence 1851 in Barony, Lanarkshire, Scotland [18, 19]. He died on 25 Mar 1881 in Newton St Loe, nr Bath [17]. Census in MIndx 1851 1861 1861a 1871 MilRec. Occupation was Admiral in RN.

Notes for Charles George Edward Patey:

General Notes:

From the list of military in England, about 1850, Charles George Edward is related through Charles and his father to our Thomas Edward Patey.

The birth date and death details come from a World Tree entry without a link to a person's tree...but becomes a large tree through Emily Frances Patey.

From National Archives, Patey, Charles Edward George (1813-1881) Admiral Governor of St. Helena (2007)

Gevernor, St. Helena, 4 Feb 1870 - 1873 Charles George Edward Patey (b. 1813 - d. 1881)

from the web:

"Charles George Edward Patey was born at Chivelstone in Devon </term/Devon>, England </term/England> on 27 February </term/27_February>, 1811 </term/1811>. The eldest son of Commander Charles Patey RN, the young Charles followed his father into the navy at the age of 13, passing through every commissioned rank </term/Military_rank> in the service to eventually be made an Admiral </term/Admiral> of the Royal Navy </term/Royal_Navy>.

In addition to his distinguished naval record, Admiral Patey was also appointed Administrator of Lagos </term/Lagos>, and of the Gambia </term/The_Gambia>, as well as serving as Governor of Saint Helena </term/Saint_Helena> between 1869 </term/1869> and 1873 </term/1873>. In recognition of his services Admiral Patey was awarded the Companion of the Order of St Michael and St George </term/Order of St Michael and St George> in 1874 </term/1874>.

Admiral Patey died in 1881 </term/1881> at Newton St. Loe, a small village just outside Bath </term/Bath>. Six officers acted as pallbearers at the funeral, among them three admirals.

Nigeria

Lagos

1861 British colony (subordinated to Sierra Leone 1866-74

and to the Gold Coast 1874-86)

1906 part of Southern Nigeria

Administrators

1862 - 1863 Henry Stanhope Freeman

1863 - 1864 W.R. Mulliner

1864 - 1866 John Hawley Glover (1st time) (b. 1829 - d. 1885) 1866 Charles George Edward Patey (b. 1813 - d. 1881)

(acting)

Generation 3 (con't)

Caroline E Patey has most census info, 1861 census shows all children and she is the wife of a captain RN 1881 census shows her the widow of an Admiral. 1891 census shows a grandson, Henry age 11 (born 1880, Kent)

Surname: Patey, First Names: Charles George Edward, CMG

Date promoted:
Adm: 01/08/1877
Vice Adm: 14/07/1871
Rear Adm: 09/02/1864
Captain: 27/06/1846
Commander: 04/11/1840
Lieutenant: 06/12/1836
Mate/Sub Lieutenant::

Rank & Seniority on Retired Lists as:

Rear Adm: 09/02/1864

Date of Navy List - Appointment and date:

Dec 1843 Resistance - 5 Mar 42 June 1844 : Resistance - 5 Mar 42

Awards and Qualifications: : ; ;

Date awarded Pension for Wounds: 27/06/1853;

Possibly Charles: In the year 1846, several chiefs friendly to the English and opposed to piracy having been cruelly murdered by the Sultan of Brunei Sir Thomas Cochrane determined to destroy his city. There being sufficient water over the bar of the river, the Agincourt, towed by the Spiteful steamer, entered it and anchored within Moarra Island. The smaller vessels being lightened, proceeded up the river, carrying a force of 200 marines and 600 blue-jackets armed as light-infantry, accompanied by the boats of the squadron towed by the steamers. On turning an angle of the river four batteries were seen, two of which were directly ahead, while the stream was staked across. As the squadron was making its way through the piles, the enemy's fire opened at a distance of 1000 yards. The round and grape passed between the masts of the Phlegethon and beyond the Spiteful, without striking. The guns having been pointed at the stakes, the Phlegethon immediately returned the compliment with rockets and her pivot-guns. After an hour's cannonade, Captain Mundy shoved off in the gunboats, Lieutenant Patey being ordered to pull for the shore and to storm the batteries which were erected on a precipice nearly a hundred feet in height from the bank of the river. So heavy, however, had been the fire from the steamer and gunboats that the resolution of the enemy failed them, and the gallant crews forced their way through the embrasures. In capturing the enemy's flag a skirmish took place between their rear-guard and the leading party of the British, while the former were endeavouring to escape into the jungle. Three handsome brass guns were carried off, the iron guns were spiked, and the magazines destroyed. The steamer then taking the Royalist and gunboats in tow, passed two other batteries and anchored half-a-mile below the city, when all hands went to dinner. At half-past one the expedition was again in motion, working up against an ebb tide of three knots. As the Phlegethon opened round the point, the city battery and hill forts mounting 18 guns, commenced firing, and two men were killed and several wounded on board the Phlegethon. She, however, opened a hot fire, and Captain Mundy shoving off in the gunboats, attacked the batteries at close guarters; but before he could reach them, the enemy fled. Nine shot had entered the Phlegethon's side below the water-line; and had she not been divided into compartments, she would inevitably have sunk. The marines were now landed and occupied the heights above the sultan's palace, the batteries on which had been silenced by the rocket and field-piece party under Lieutenant Paynter. The pirates had in the meantime manned the batteries already passed, on which Captain Mundy was sent

Generation 3 (con't)

down with the gunboats to destroy them. This he partially did in five hours, but so great was their strength that it would have taken days to do so effectually. Thirty-nine guns, mostly of large calibre, nineteen of them being of brass, fell into the hands of the British. The sultan and his boasted army had taken to flight. He was accordingly pursued by a party under Captain Mundy, to whom Lieutenant Vansittart acted as aide-de-camp. Having gone as far as they could in the boats, they landed, and in their progress destroyed several newly-erected forts. The natives now observing that no injury was done to private property, joined them and offered their services as guides. On their way they fell in with two houses belonging to the sultan, containing shields, arms, and magazines of powder. They were accordingly set on fire and destroyed, but the sultan himself escaped for the time, though his power was completely broken.

Caroline Emma Brendon [20]. She was born Abt. 1823 in Lifton, Devon, England [21, 22, 23, 24]. Residence 1851 in Barony, Lanarkshire, Scotland [18]. She died Mar 1897 in Avon, Somerset, United Kingdom [24]. Census in MIndx 1851 1861 1881 1891.

Notes for Caroline Emma Brendon:

General Notes:

1881 census shows her the widow of an Admiral.

1891 census shows a grandson, Henry age 11 (born 1880, Kent)

from Brendon Family tree....http://www.brendoncurgenven.co.uk/brendon/brendon.PDF Emma Brendon, born 1822; died at Bath, Feb 23rd, 1897;

Charles George Edward Patey and Caroline Emma Brendon. They were married Dec 1842. They had 3 children.

- i. Charles Henry B Patey [25]. He was born Abt. 1845 in Lamertton, Cornwall, England [26, 25]. Residence 1851 in Barony, Lanarkshire, Scotland [18]. He married Helen Overbury. They were married 1871 in London, Surrey, England. He died Mar 1889 in Greater London, Kent, United Kingdom [25]. Census in 1851 1861 1871 1891 Dlndx.
- 12. ii. **Emily Frances Patey** [17, 27]. She was born Dec 1847 in Devon, United Kingdom [27]. Residence 1881 in Newton St Loe, Somerset, England [21]. She married Thomas Errington Scott. They were married on 05 Dec 1883. She died 1921 [17]. Census in Blnx Mlndx 1851 1861 1881 1891.
 - iii. Alice Mary L Patey [23]. She was born Abt. 1857 in Plymouth, Devon, England [21, 22, 23]. Residence 1881 in Newton St Loe, Somerset, England [21]. Census in 1861 1881 1891.

Notes for Alice Mary L Patey:

General Notes:

from Brendon Family

tree....http://www.brendoncurgenven.co.uk/brendon/brendon.PDF

- 1. Charles Henry Bennett, C.B. Third Sec. G.P.O. born 15th Nov.,
 - 1844; died 28th March, 1889; married 17th Jan., 1871, Helen, daughter of Nathaniel Overbury. Had Issue:-
 - 1. Charles, born 20Sep, 1873; an attorney; married, Sep 16th, 1902, his

Generation 3 (con't)

cousin, Margaret Eleanor, youngest daughter of Walter Overbury, of the

Firs, Catton, Norwich, attorney.

- 2. Ernest, born 20th Nov., 1875
- 3. Henry, born 28th April, 1879
- 4. Edward, born 6th Sept., 1881
- 5. Walter, born 9th Feb., 1883
- 2. Emily Frances, born 1847, married 1883, Rev. Thos. Errington Scott, M.A.,

Vicar of Norton, Stockton-on-tees. Had Issue:-

- 1. Francis Errington, born 18th Sept, 1885
- 2. Frederick Gilbert, born 28th Nov, 1886
- 3. Alice Mary Lower born 1856; married, 1897, Wm. S. Richards (son of Rev. John

Richards), H.M. Consul at jeddah, afterwards of Damascus.

8. **George Edwin Patey**-3 (Charles Patey-2, George Patey-1)_[28]. He was born Abt. 1815 in Peamle Pornt, Devon, England [29]. Residence 1861 in Wyke Regis, Dorset, England [29]. Census in Blndx 1861 Millndx. Occupation was Captain in Royal Navy.

Notes for George Edwin Patey:

General Notes:

Captain of Colopus and married in 1861 census. (visiting)

Mary (wife) had the children in 1861 and was a wife of a Captain Patey RN

Surname: Patey, First Names: George Edwin

Date promoted:

Captain: 15/12/1851

Commander: 08/07/1846

Lieutenant: 04/11/1840

Mate/Sub Lieutenant::

Date of Navy List - Appointment and date:

Dec 1848: 496 - Rodney 26 Jan 48

Marriage Year1852 oct-nov-dec from the Marriage Index.

Generation 3 (con't)

Mary Rundle is the daughter of Rundle [30, 31, 32, 33, 34]. She was born Abt. 1818 in Stoke Damerel, Devon, England [35]. Residence 1861 in Deverill and Weston, Devon, England [35]. Census in MIndx 1851-1901.

Notes for Mary Rundle:

General Notes:

Mary is the Mother of George Edwin Patey but we can't find the father. The 1861 census says he is Captain Patey in the RN.

George Edwin Patey and Mary Rundle. They were married Mar 1852 in Stoke Damerel, Devon, England. They had 4 children.

i. **George Edwin Patey** [36, 37]. He was born Abt. 1859 in Pennycross, Devon, England [35]. Residence 1881 in Vessels, Royal Navy, England [36]. Occupation was Knighted and Admiral.

Notes for George Edwin Patey:

General Notes:

Australian War Memorial: "AWM Collection Record: EXDOC001" Patey, Sir George Edwin (Rear Admiral) KCMG, KCVO, 1859-1935

Single to at least 1901.

Surname: Patey, First Names: George Edwin

Date promoted:

Mate/Sub Lieutenant:: 21/03/1878

Date of Navy List - Appointment and date:

June 1879: 448 - Shah 21 Mar 78 (act)

Notes:

????Agincourt - 7 - 17 Jul 1846 - Actions against pirates in Cherimon river at Brunei against the Sultan, Omar All Suffudee following atrocities - first of the Agincourt

Sub-Lieutenant in 1881 census.

1901 census indicates Captain in Royal Navy.

Royal Navy, HMAS Australia 1912-1924, Australian Naval and Military Expeditionary Force (AN&MEF); Admiral Sir George Edwin Patey, KCMG, KCVO, Commander of Australian Fleet; German, North Atlantic, West Indies

Flotte australienne: vice admiral George Patey (<u>Britannique</u> <.../Royaume-Uni/Marine/V Admiral/P.htm>) (23/06/13-23/09/16), rear admiral William Pakenham (<u>Britannique</u> <.../Royaume-Uni/Marine/V Admiral/P.htm>) (23/09/16-09/01/17),

Fleet Commanders - Australia (Rear Admirals Commanding HM Australian Fleet) Patey, Sir George E., Vice Admiral, KCMG, KCVO, RN (23.6.1913 to 22.9.1916)

Generation 3 (con't)

Rear Admiral Sir George Patey KCVO (later Admiral Sir George Patey KCMG KCVO) was the first Flag Officer Commanding HM Australian Fleet - the Royal Australian Navy having been created by Royal Warrant on 10 July 1911. When the Battlecruiser Australia commissioned in 1913, HM King George V paid a visit to the embryonic Australian Fleet at Spithead to wish them bon voyage before departure to Australia. The King bestowed the accolade of Knight Commander of the Royal Victorian Order on Patey on the Quarterdeck of his own Flagship - something which had not happened since Drake on Golden Hind at the hands of Queen Elizabeth I. - and which later happened when King George V created Admiral Beatty GCVO on his Flagship, the Battlecruiser HMS Lion in 1917.

On return to the quarter-deck the King was photographed with the officers and then His Majesty, in the presence of the officers and crew, commanded Rear-Admiral Patey, the first commander of the Australian Fleet, to kneel before him. An equerry handed His Majesty a sword, Admiral Patey received the accolade and rose Sir George Patey, Knight Commander of the Royal Victorian Order.

Letter written by Rear Admiral Sir George Patey, commander of Royal Australian Navy aboard HMAS Australia, to the German colonial administrators in Apia, Samoa, August 29, 1914:

- 1. I have the honour to inform you that I am off the port of Apia with an overwhelming force, and in order to avoid unnecessary bloodshed 1 will not open fire if you surrender immediately.
- 2. I therefore summon you to surrender to me forthwith the Town of Apia, and the Imperial possessions under your control.
- 3. An answer must be delivered within half an hour to the bearer.
- 4. Wireless communications are to cease instantly or fire will be opened on the station
- 5. If no answer is received to this letter, or if the answer is in negative, the cruisers have orders to cover the landing parties with their guns.
- ii. Charles Robert Patey [38, 39, 40]. He was born Abt. 1853 in Pennycross, Devon, England [38, 31]. Residence 1881 in Hove, Sussex, England [38]. Census in 1861 1871 1881 1891.

Notes for Charles Robert Patey: General Notes: Single as of 1901 census.

From Charles R. Patey 1881 census (see media for Charles R). Charles R has mother Mary and he was born in PennyCross, same as George Edwin Patey per military records (for pennycross) and Mary(per 1861 census) (see media for George Edwin).

From Oxford University Alumni, 1500-1886.

Patey, Charles Robert, IS, George Edwin, of Plymouth, arm. EXETER COLL., matric. 28 Oct., 1872, aged 19; B.A. 1876, rector of Scremby, co. Lincoln, 1881.

Generation 3 (con't)

iii. **Helen E. Patey**. She was born 1854 in Pennycross, Devon, England [31]. Residence 1891 in South Stoneham, Hampshire, England [31].

Notes for Helen E. Patey: General Notes: single as per 1901 census.

iv. **Mary Patey** [31, 32]. She was born 1856 in Pennycross, Devon, England [31, 32]. Residence 1891 in South Stoneham, Hampshire, England [31].

Notes for Mary Patey: General Notes: Single per 1901 Census.

Generation 4

9. **Thomas Maurice Patey**-4 (George Edward Patey-3, William Patey-2, George Patey-1) [6]. He was born on 19 Oct 1821 in Hampreston, Dorset, UK [7]. Residence 1861 in Hampreston, Dorset, England [8, 9, 10]. He died on 03 Mar 1889 in Dorset, United Kingdom [6]. other [11]. Census in BParish M DIndx 1841 1851 1861 1871 1881.

Notes for Thomas Maurice Patey:

General Notes:

1840 (age 19) Cambridge University as deacon, then, then minister in a variety of places, ending in Hampreston.

Hampreston Parish Records shows "
1817 Sec 24, Patey Russell, Geo Edward, Lucy
1820 July 1, Patey Geo William, ""
1821 Oct 19, Patey, Tho's Maurice, ""
1823 Sep 20, Patey, Macnamara, "" with Geo Edward a Lt. R.N. for the last 3.

Death from Hampreston Parish Records.

Cambridge University Alumni, 1261about Thomas Maurice. Patey

Name:Thomas Maurice. PateyCollege:ST CATHARINE'S Entered:Michs. 1840 More Information:Adm. <javascript:APop(p1,70,84);> pens. at ST CATHARINE'S, May 9, 1840. S. of George Edward, Esq., of Canford, near Wimborne, Dorset. B. at Hampreston. Matric. <javascript:APop(p2,190,228);> Michs. 1840; B.A. 1844. Ord. deacon (Salisbury) 1843; priest, 1846; C. of Cranborne, Dorset, 1846-50. C. of Farnworth, Lancs., 1851-2. C. of Wimborne, Dorset, 1853-6. R. of Hampreston, 1857-89. Died Mar. 3, 1889, aged 67. Father of Henry B. (1875) and the above; brother of Macnamara (1841). (Crockford; The Guardian, Mar. 6, 1889.)

Eliza Bartlett is the daughter of Henry Bartlett and Hannah [41]. She was born on 21 Jan 1818 in Wimborne, Dorset, UK [42, 7]. Residence 1841 in Beaminster, Dorset, England [43, 44, 42]. She died on 26 Jan 1892. Census in BParish M Dlndx 1841 1851 1861 1871 1881 1891.

Notes for Eliza Bartlett: General Notes:

Generation 4

info from Wimborne Minster 1841 census (on the web parish records only)

East Borough; 30; Henry; BARTLETT; M; 55; Independent; Yes;

East Borough; 30; Hannah; BARTLETT; F; 45; Independent; Yes;

East Borough; 30; Eliza; BARTLETT; F; 20; Independent; Yes;

East Borough; 30; Susanna; CURLEY; F; 20; Female Servant; Yes;

info from census 1881 at dorset hampreston...Thomas 59, Eliza 60, Hannah 27, Henry 25, Lucy R 24.

1867-1961 Mrs. Patey's Charity

Interesting item from index to parish records, Eliza is daughter to 2 diffferent identical parents Henry and Hannah, born 4 months apart. Neither have the exact 1821 date of birth. However, later census' show 1818 and this fits with the first Eliza dying and the second one is ours.

West Parley info is more exact. "Eliza Bartlett, sep 4 1817 Pg 58 Henry and Hannah, Mercer

ditto, Jan 12, 1818 Pg 62 Henry and Hannah, Draper"

(Mercers were formerly merchants or traders who dealt in cloth, typically fine cloth that was not produced locally==draper)

Thomas Maurice Patey and Eliza Bartlett. They were married on 18 Jan 1851 in St. Nicholas Church, Parish of Brighton, UK. They had 4 children.

i. **Hannah Arnold Patey** [45, 46, 47]. She was born Sep 1853 in Dorset, United Kingdom [47]. Residence 1891 in Wimborne Minster, Dorset, England [48, 46]. She died on 11 Feb 1929. Census in 1861 1881 1891.

Notes for Hannah Arnold Patey:

General Notes:

Death from Hampreston Parish Records.

Single in 1891.

A Hannah Arnold Patey was born and died Mar 1852 in Wimborne, 1.5 yrs before our Hannah Arnold Patey.

ii. **Russell Patey** [41, 10, 49]. He was born on 25 Jul 1854 in Wimborne, Dorset, England [50]. Residence 1891 in Wimborne Minster, Dorset, England [48]. He died on 15 Feb 1898 in Farris, Wimborne, UK. other [50]. Census in 1861 1871 1881 1891.

Notes for Russell Patey:

General Notes:

Single and living on own means 1891 census.

Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900

http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3997&enc=1 about Russell. Patev

Name:Russell. PateyCollege:SIDNEY Entered:Michs. 1873 Born:25 Jul 1854Died:1898More Information:Adm. <javascript:APop(p1,70,84);> pens. at

Generation 4 (con't)

SIDNEY, Oct. 11, 1873. Eldest s. of the Rev. Thomas Maurice (next), R. of Hampreston, Dorset. B. July 25, 1854. School, Sherborne (Mr Harper).

Matric. <javascript:APop(p2,190,228);> Michs. 1873; B.A. 1878; M.A. 1881.

Died in 1898. Brother of Henry B. (1875). (Sherborne Reg.)

- 13. iii. Henry Bartlett Patey [51]. He was born on 26 Sep 1855 in East Borough, Wimborne, Dorset, UK [51, 7]. Residence 1871 in Hampreston, Dorset, England [52]. He married Alice Elizabeth Froud. They were married on 10 Jun 1886 in St. Peters Church, Brighton, Sussex, UK. He died on 21 Jan 1924 in Bournemouth, UK. other [53]. Census in Blndx M 1861 1871 1881 1891 1901.
- 14. iv. Lucy Russell Patey [54, 55, 56, 57, 58, 59]. She was born 1856 in Wimborne, Dorset, UK [55]. Residence 1861 in Hampreston, Dorset, England [54]. She married Ernest Augustus Trasenster. They were married 1884. Census in Blndx Mlndx 1861 1871 1881 1891.
- 10. **Russell Patey**-4 (George Edward Patey-3, William Patey-2, George Patey-1). He was born on 24 Dec 1817 in Longham, Hampreston. He died on 15 Feb 1898 in Farrs Wimborne.

Notes for Russell Patey: General Notes:

1844 Lieutenant, royal navy.

Hampreston Parish Records shows "
1817 Dec 24, Patey, Russell, s, Geo Edward, Lucy
1820 July 1, Patey Geo William, ""
1821 Oct 19, Patey, Tho's Maurice, ""
1823 Sep 20, Patey, Macnamara, "" with Geo Edward a Lt. R.N. for the last 3.

24.12; 1817; Russell PATEY; George Edward Lucy; Longham; Lieut. Royal Navy; BT

Death from Hampreston Parish Records.

Military Record:

Surname: Patey, First Names: Russell

Date promoted : Lieutenant: 20/11/1844

Mate/Sub Lieutenant:: 14/04/1838

Date of Navy List - Appointment and date:

June 1844 : Excellent

Notes:

Bloodhound, paddle steamer, 25 Nov - 29 Dec, 1851, Action against Coçioco, who wouldn't assist in fight against slavery, in support of Akitoye, the legitimate king of Lagos

NOTE NOTE 1861 census for Augusta lists her as a widow!!

Generation 4 (con't)

Augusta Ross Biddle is the daughter of Waring Biddle and Sophia Biddle. She was born Abt. 1820 in Poole, Dorset, England [60, 61]. Residence 1861 in Huldenhurst, Hampshire, England [60].

Notes for Augusta Ross Biddle:

General Notes:

References to Augusta Ross Patey in entry for Louisa Russell Patey baptism in Hampreston. Hampreston Church Records: death of Augusta Ross Patey 28-1-1879, death of Russell Patey, age 45, Feb 15, 1898.(2007)

Hampreston Church Records: "W end of Church - widow of Commanderr Russell Patey RN and daughter of Waring Biddle of Longhamhouse Died at Boulogne sur Mere age 59, sister of Elizabeth Rolles Apr 18, 1809 - July 10, 1861." (2007)

Hampreston online census 1851:

93; Longham Hants; Waring? BIDDLE; Head; M; 70; Landed proprietor; Surrey; F403P22

93; Longham Hants; Sophia BIDDLE; Wife; M; 57; Surrey; F403P22

93; Longham Hants; Elizabeth BIDDLE; Daur; U; 41; Dorset Longham; F403P22

93; Longham Hants; Anna Maria BIDDLE; Daur; U; 37; Dorset Longham; F403P22

93; Longham Hants; Augusta PATEY; Daur; M; 31; Poole; F403P22

93; Longham Hants; Rebecca BIDDLE; Visitor; U; 34; Suffolk; F403P22

Russell Patey and Augusta Ross Biddle. They had 1 child.

i. **Louisa Russell Patey** [62]. She was born on 21 Sep 1851 in Hampreston, Dorset, England. Residence 1861 in Huldenhurst, Hampshire, England [63]. Census in B 1861.

Notes for Louisa Russell Patey: General Notes:

Hampreston Parish Records on the web: Louisa Russell daughter of Russell Patey & Augusta Ross **PATEY** baptised 21-Sep 1851

11. **Charles Henry B Patey**-4 (Charles George Edward Patey-3, Charles Patey-2, George Patey-1) [25]. He was born Abt. 1845 in Lamertton, Cornwall, England [26, 25]. Residence 1851 in Barony, Lanarkshire, Scotland [18]. He died Mar 1889 in Greater London, Kent, United Kingdom [25]. Census in 1851 1861 1871 1891 DIndx.

Notes for Charles Henry B Patey: General Notes:

probably not ours but dates are soooo close.

PATEY, Charles Henry Bennett, CB 1844/5-1889 JIEE Vol.18 1889, BB Obit 1890

 $\label{eq:FROM: Institution of Engineering and Technology (Member Obituaries M to P) on the web. \\$

from Brendon Family tree....http://www.brendoncurgenven.co.uk/brendon/brendon.PDF

1. Charles Henry Bennett, C.B. Third Sec. G.P.O. born 15th Nov.,

Generation 4 (con't)

1844; died 28th March, 1889; married 17th Jan., 1871, Helen, daughter of Nathaniel Overbury. Had Issue:-

- 1. Charles, born 20Sep, 1873; an attorney; married, Sep 16th, 1902, his cousin, Margaret Eleanor, youngest daughter of Walter Overbury, of the Firs, Catton, Norwich, attorney.
- 2. Ernest, born 20th Nov., 1875
- 3. Henry, born 28th April, 1879
- 4. Edward, born 6th Sept., 1881
- 5. Walter, born 9th Feb., 1883
- 2. Emily Frances, born 1847, married 1883, Rev. Thos. Errington Scott, M.A.,

Vicar of Norton, Stockton-on-tees. Had Issue:-

- 1. Francis Errington, born 18th Sept, 1885
- 2. Frederick Gilbert, born 28th Nov, 1886
- 3. Alice Mary Lower born 1856; married, 1897, Wm. S. Richards (son of Rev. John Richards), H.M. Consul at jeddah, afterwards of Damascus.

Helen Overbury is the daughter of Nathaniel Overbury and Ann Overbury [64]. She was born Abt. 1841 in St Pancras, London, England [65, 66, 67, 68, 69]. Residence 1881 in Bromley, Kent, England [26]. Census in 1851-1901.

Notes for Helen Overbury:

General Notes:

two mothers are possible: Ann Turney Curtis was the second wife. Mary Hood Morely was the mother. (Overbury Fox Tree)

from Brendon Family tree....http://www.brendoncurgenven.co.uk/brendon/brendon.PDF

1. Charles Henry Bennett, C.B. Third Sec. G.P.O. born 15th Nov.,

1844; died 28th March, 1889; married 17th Jan., 1871, Helen, daughter of Nathaniel Overbury. Had Issue:-

Generation 4 (con't)

Charles Henry B Patey and Helen Overbury. They were married 1871 in London, Surrey, England. They had 6 children.

i. Charles Patey [26, 65, 66, 68]. He was born Abt. 1874 in Blackheath, Kent, England [65, 66]. Residence 1901 in Camberwell, London, England [68]. Census in 1881 1891 1901.

Notes for Charles Patey: General Notes: Solicitor in 1901 at age 27.

from Brendon Family

tree....http://www.brendoncurgenven.co.uk/brendon/brendon.PDF

1. Charles Henry Bennett, C.B. Third Sec. G.P.O. born 15th Nov.,

1844; died 28th March, 1889; married 17th Jan., 1871, Helen, daughter of Nathaniel Overbury. Had Issue:-

- 1. Charles, born 20Sep, 1873; an attorney; married, Sep 16th, 1902, his cousin, Margaret Eleanor, youngest daughter of Walter Overbury, of the Firs, Catton, Norwich, attorney.
- 2. Ernest, born 20th Nov., 1875
- 3. Henry, born 28th April, 1879
- 4. Edward, born 6th Sept., 1881
- 5. Walter, born 9th Feb., 1883
- 2. Emily Frances, born 1847, married 1883, Rev. Thos. Errington Scott, M.A.,

Vicar of Norton, Stockton-on-tees. Had Issue:-

- 1. Francis Errington, born 18th Sept, 1885
- 2. Frederick Gilbert, born 28th Nov, 1886
- 3. Alice Mary Lower born 1856; married, 1897, Wm. S. Richards (son of Rev. John

Richards), H.M. Consul at jeddah, afterwards of Damascus.

ii. **Ernest Patey** [66, 70]. He was born Abt. 1876 in Lewisham, Kent, England [70]. Residence 1891 in St Clement, Norfolk, England [66]. He died on 08 Feb 1917 in Ypres. Census in 1891 1901.

Notes for Ernest Patey:

General Notes:

PATEY, EDWARD

Captain Rifle Brigade Unit 5th Bn. attd. 3rd Bn.

Age: 35

Date of Death: 02/08/1917

Generation 4 (con't)

Son of C. H. B. Patey, C.B., and Helen Patey. Commonwealth War Dead Grave/Memorial Reference: Panel 46 - 48 and 50 Cemetery: YPRES (MENIN GATE) MEMORIAL

- iii. **Earnest P. Patey** [26]. He was born Abt. 1878 in Lee, Kent, England [26]. Residence 1891 in St Clement, Norfolk, England [69]. Census in 1881.
- iv. **Henry Patey** [26, 71]. He was born Abt. 1880 in Lee, Kent, England [26, 71]. Residence 1891 in Lyncombe and Widcombe, Somerset, England [71]. Census in 1881 1891.
- v. **Edward Patey** [66]. He was born Abt. 1882 in Bickley, Kent, England [66]. Residence 1891 in St Clement, Norfolk, England [66]. Census in 1891 1901.
- vi. **Walter Patey** [66, 67, 72]. He was born Abt. 1883 in Beckley, Kent, England [67]. Residence 1891 in St Clement, Norfolk, England [66]. Arrival on 02 Jan 1910 in Portland, Maine [72]. Census in Passngr1909 1891 1901. Departure in Liverpool, England [72]. custom in England [72].

Notes for Walter Patey:
General Notes:
Doctor Patey (1910)
Married before 1910 since Mrs. Patey with him on the ship "Canada" arriving Portland Maine USA, final destination Toronto Canada.

12. **Emily Frances Patey**-4 (Charles George Edward Patey-3, Charles Patey-2, George Patey-1)[17, 27]. She was born Dec 1847 in Devon, United Kingdom [27]. Residence 1881 in Newton St Loe, Somerset, England [21]. She died 1921 [17]. Census in Blnx Mlndx 1851 1861 1881 1891.

Notes for Emily Frances Patey: General Notes:

from One World Tree, found Charles George Edward Patey, son of Charles Patey. No link to another tree on this but the family tree continues throuth Emily Frances Patey (2007).

I have two birth indexes, one in Plymouth 1847 and one in London 1844.

from Brendon Family tree....http://www.brendoncurgenven.co.uk/brendon/brendon.PDF

- 1. Charles Henry Bennett, C.B. Third Sec. G.P.O. born 15th Nov.,
 - 1844; died 28th March, 1889; married 17th Jan., 1871, Helen, daughter of Nathaniel Overbury. Had Issue:-
 - 1. Charles, born 20Sep, 1873; an attorney; married, Sep 16th, 1902, his cousin, Margaret Eleanor, youngest daughter of Walter Overbury, of the

Firs, Catton, Norwich, attorney.

- 2. Ernest, born 20th Nov., 1875
- 3. Henry, born 28th April, 1879

Generation 4 (con't)

- 4. Edward, born 6th Sept., 1881
- 5. Walter, born 9th Feb., 1883
- 2. Emily Frances, born 1847, married 1883, Rev. Thos. Errington Scott, M.A.,

Vicar of Norton, Stockton-on-tees. Had Issue:-

- 1. Francis Errington, born 18th Sept, 1885
- 2. Frederick Gilbert, born 28th Nov, 1886
- 3. Alice Mary Lower born 1856; married, 1897, Wm. S. Richards (son of Rev. John Richards), H.M. Consul at jeddah, afterwards of Damascus.

Thomas Errington Scott is the son of John Scott and Amelia Scott [17, 73]. He was born Abt. 1843 in Kington Upon Hull, Yorkshire, England [73]. Residence 1881 in Saint John The Baptist, Cheshire, England [73]. He died on 09 Oct 1930 in Sutton, Hull [17]. Census in 1861 1881 1891.

Notes for Thomas Errington Scott: General Notes: info from OneWorldTree(2007)

Thomas Errington Scott and Emily Frances Patey. They were married on 05 Dec 1883. They had 2 children.

i. **Francis Errington Scott** [17]. He was born on 18 Sep 1885 in Chester, Cheshire, England [74]. Residence 1891 in Norton, Durham, England [74]. Census in 1891.

Notes for Francis Errington Scott: General Notes: info from OneWorldTree(2007)

from Brendon Family

tree....http://www.brendoncurgenven.co.uk/brendon/brendon.PDF

- 1. Charles Henry Bennett, C.B. Third Sec. G.P.O. born 15th Nov.,
 - 1844; died 28th March, 1889; married 17th Jan., 1871, Helen, daughter of Nathaniel Overbury. Had Issue:-
 - 1. Charles, born 20Sep, 1873; an attorney; married, Sep 16th, 1902, his cousin, Margaret Eleanor, youngest daughter of Walter Overbury, of the Firs, Catton, Norwich, attorney.
 - 2. Ernest, born 20th Nov., 1875
 - 3. Henry, born 28th April, 1879
 - 4. Edward, born 6th Sept., 1881
 - 5. Walter, born 9th Feb., 1883

Generation 4 (con't)

2. Emily Frances, born 1847, married 1883, Rev. Thos. Errington Scott, M.A.,

Vicar of Norton, Stockton-on-tees. Had Issue:-

- 1. Francis Errington, born 18th Sept, 1885
- 2. Frederick Gilbert, born 28th Nov, 1886
- 3. Alice Mary Lower born 1856; married, 1897, Wm. S. Richards (son of Rev. John

Richards), H.M. Consul at jeddah, afterwards of Damascus.

ii. **Frederick Gilbert Scott** [74]. He was born on 20 Nov 1886 in Chester, Cheshire, England [74]. Residence 1891 in Norton, Durham, England [74]. Census in 1891.

Notes for Frederick Gilbert Scott: General Notes: info from OneWorldTree(2007)

from Brendon Family

tree....http://www.brendoncurgenven.co.uk/brendon/brendon.PDF

- 1. Charles Henry Bennett, C.B. Third Sec. G.P.O. born 15th Nov.,
 - 1844; died 28th March, 1889; married 17th Jan., 1871, Helen, daughter of Nathaniel Overbury. Had Issue:-
 - 1. Charles, born 20Sep, 1873; an attorney; married, Sep 16th, 1902, his cousin, Margaret Eleanor, youngest daughter of Walter Overbury, of the Firs, Catton, Norwich, attorney.
 - 2. Ernest, born 20th Nov., 1875
 - 3. Henry, born 28th April, 1879
 - 4. Edward, born 6th Sept., 1881
 - 5. Walter, born 9th Feb., 1883
- 2. Emily Frances, born 1847, married 1883, Rev. Thos. Errington Scott, M.A.,

Vicar of Norton, Stockton-on-tees. Had Issue:-

- 1. Francis Errington, born 18th Sept, 1885
- 2. Frederick Gilbert, born 28th Nov, 1886
- 3. Alice Mary Lower born 1856; married, 1897, Wm. S. Richards (son of Rev. John

Richards), H.M. Consul at jeddah, afterwards of Damascus.

Generation 5

Generation 5

13. **Henry Bartlett Patey**-5 (Thomas Maurice Patey-4, George Edward Patey-3, William Patey-2, George Patey-1) [51]. He was born on 26 Sep 1855 in East Borough, Wimborne, Dorset, UK [51, 7]. Residence 1871 in Hampreston, Dorset, England [52]. He died on 21 Jan 1924 in Bournemouth, UK. other [53]. Census in Blndx M 1861 1871 1881 1891 1901.

Notes for Henry Bartlett Patey: General Notes:

1891 Private tutor and assistant master

Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900 http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3997&enc=1 about Henry Bartlett. Patey

Name:Henry Bartlett. PateyCollege:SIDNEY Entered:Michs. 1875 Born:26 Jul 1855More Information:Adm. <javascript:APop(p1,70,84);> pens. at SIDNEY, Oct. 11, 1875. 2nd s. of the Rev. Thomas Maurice (1840), R. of Hampreston, Dorset. B. Sept. 26, 1855. School, Sherborne (Mr Harper). Matric. <javascript:APop(p2,190,228);> Michs. 1875; B.A. 1880. Brother of Russell (1873).

Alice Elizabeth Froud is the daughter of Richard Froud and Mary Ann Bright. She was born on 09 Apr 1859 in Longham, Hampreston, Witchampton, Dorset&Hants. Residence 1871 in Hampreston, Dorset, England [75, 76]. She died Mar 1912 in Dorset, United Kingdom [77]. Census in B Dlndx 1861 1871 1881 1891 1901.

Notes for Alice Elizabeth Froud:

General Notes:

Birth Certificate (2007) adds date, location, mothers maiden name and fathers profession.

Henry Bartlett Patey and Alice Elizabeth Froud. They were married on 10 Jun 1886 in St. Peters Church, Brighton, Sussex, UK. They had 2 children.

- i. Maurice Henry Russell Patey. He was born on 20 Apr 1887 in Millbrook, Southampton, UK. Residence 1891 in Millbrook, Hampshire, England [78, 79]. He married Winifred Marion Chudleigh. They were married on 05 Jun 1912 in Worth Matravers, Dorset, UK. He died on 19 Aug 1965 in Canterbury, UK. Military Service [80]. Census in B M D 1891 1901.
 - ii. **Maude Ethel Eliza Patey**. She was born Abt. 1889 in Shirley, Hampshire, England [79, 81, 82]. Residence 1891 in Millbrook, Hampshire, England [79, 82]. She died on 21 Jan 1973 in British Columbia, Canada [81]. Census in MIndx 1891 1901.

Notes for Maude Ethel Eliza Patey:

General Notes:

Marriage: to "Bailey, Wimborne, 5a, 579" in 1919 july Aug Sep.

(British Columbia, Canada Death Record) Name: Maude Ethel Bailey Gender: Female Age: 84 Death Date: 21 Jan 1973 Place of Death: Surrey Registration #: 1973-09-001997 BCA #: B13322 GSU #: 2050074

Generation 5 (con't)

14. **Lucy Russell Patey-**5 (Thomas Maurice Patey-4, George Edward Patey-3, William Patey-2, George Patey-1) [54, 55, 56, 57, 58, 59]. She was born 1856 in Wimborne, Dorset, UK [55]. Residence 1861 in Hampreston, Dorset, England [54]. Census in Blndx Mlndx 1861 1871 1881 1891.

Ernest Augustus Trasenster is the son of Emile Trasenster and Lydia Augusta Tulk [83, 84]. He was born on 22 Dec 1862 in Liege, Belgium [83]. Residence 1881 in Brighton, Sussex, England [85]. He died on 16 Dec 1948 [83]. other [83]. Census in 1881 1891 CambridgU.

Notes for Ernest Augustus Trasenster: General Notes:

Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900 http://www.ancestry.com/search/db.aspx?dbid=3997&enc=1 about Ernest Augustus Trasenster

Name:Ernest Augustus TrasensterCollege:CAVENDISH Entered:Lent, 1880 Born:22 Dec 1862Died:16 Dec 1948More Information:Matric. <javascript:APop(p1,190,228);> Non-Coll., Lent, 1880. Adm. <javascript:APop(p2,70,84);> at CAVENDISH H. [S. of Emile, brewer (and Lydia Augusta). B. Dec. 22, 1862, at Liège, Belgium. Bapt. Jan. 26, 1863, at Ramsgate. School, Brighton College.] Migrated to St John's, Dec. 17, 1880. Ord. deacon (Lincoln) 1887; priest, 1889; C. of Grantham, Lincs., 1887-91. V. of Saxilby with Ingilby, 1891-1902. V. of St Botolph's, Lincoln, 1902-11. Resided latterly at Weymouth, where he died Dec. 16, 1948. (Brighton Coll. Reg.; Crockford; The Times, Dec. 17, 1948; Dorset Daily Echo, Dec. 18, 1948.)

Ernest Augustus Trasenster and Lucy Russell Patey. They were married 1884. They had 2 children.

- i. Lucy Augusta Trasenster [57, 58, 86]. She was born Mar 1889 in Leicestershire, Lincolnshire, United Kingdom [86]. Residence 1891 in Manthorpe Cum Little Gonerby, Lincolnshire, England [57, 58].
- ii. **William Augustus Trasenster** [58]. He was born Abt. 1890 in Grantham, Lincolnshire, England [58]. Residence 1891 in Manthorpe Cum Little Gonerby, Lincolnshire, England [58]. He married Brenda D Barrett. They were married 1922 in Chester le Street, Durham.

Notes for William Augustus Trasenster: General Notes: 1930 tel directory shows Major W.A. Trasenster.

Generation 6

15. **Maurice Henry Russell Patey**-6 (Henry Bartlett Patey-5, Thomas Maurice Patey-4, George Edward Patey-3, William Patey-2, George Patey-1). He was born on 20 Apr 1887 in Millbrook, Southampton, UK. Residence 1891 in Millbrook, Hampshire, England [78, 79]. He died on 19 Aug 1965 in Canterbury, UK. Military Service [80]. Census in B M D 1891 1901.

Notes for Maurice Henry Russell Patey: General Notes: Maurice Patey was a Major in the army. Wimbourne Dorset in the 1901 census at age 13.

Generation 6

WO <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=259&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records created or inherited by the War Office, Armed Forces, Judge Advocate General, and related bodiesDivision within WO

<DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=113&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>Armed forces service recordsWO 339 <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=13398&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>War Office: Officers' Services, First World War, Long Number Papers (numerical)Subseries within WO 339 <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=20945&CATLN=4&FullDetails=False>OFFICERS SERVICES (INCLUDING CIVILIAN DEPENDANTS, AND MILITARY STAFF APPOINTMENTS): LONG NUMBER PAPERSRecord Summary

Scope and contentPATEY M H R, CaptCovering dates1908-1921AvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Normal Closure before FOI Act: 30 years Former reference (Department)14109Held byThe National Archives, Kew

Context </help/catalogue/quickreference.htm>

: quick reference

- </help/catalogue/quickreference.htm>PIN
- <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=227&CATLN=1&FullDetails=False>Records created or inherited by the Ministry of Pensions and National Insurance, and of related, predecessor and successor bodiesDivision within PIN
- <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=554&CATLN=2&FullDetails=False>War pensions recordsPIN 26
- <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=10323&CATLN=3&FullDetails=False>Ministry of Pensions and successors: Selected First World War Pensions Award FilesSubseries within PIN 26
 <DisplayCatalogueDetails.asp?CATID=60382&CATLN=4&FullDetails=False>OfficersRecord Summary

Scope and contentName: PATEY Maurice H R Nature of Disability: NeurastheniaCovering dates1909-1965AvailabilityOpen Document, Open Description, Open Immediately Former reference (Department)OA 87188Held byThe National Archives, Kew

Winifred Marion Chudleigh is the daughter of Richard Augustine Chudleigh and Marion Nicholas [87]. She was born on 04 Mar 1883 in Wit-Champton, Dorset, UK. Residence 1891 in West Parley, Dorset, England [88, 89]. She died on 26 Sep 1929 in Bournemouth, UK. Census in B M D 1891 1901. Cause of Death was Addison's and T.B..

Notes for Winifred Marion Chudleigh:

General Notes:

Parish death record, buried sep 28, 1929, resided Alum Chine Rd, age 47, A.M. Sharp Vicar of (Kirtsten?). (2007)

Death Certificate shows she was 'of Castle Rings' but we know she was in a nursing home. It also lists her husband as Maurice Patey, retired army officer.

Maurice Henry Russell Patey and Winifred Marion Chudleigh. They were married on 05 Jun 1912 in Worth Matravers, Dorset, UK. They had 1 child.

 i. Maurice Russell Augustine Kenneth (Ken) Patey. He was born on 06 May 1913 in Christchurch, Dorset, UK. He married Barbara Ernestine Bealey. They were married on 11 Sep 1941 in Toronto, ON, CAN. He died Mar 1988 in Newmarket, ON, CAN. Census in Blndx.

Generation 6 (con't)

Generation 7

Maurice Russell Augustine Kenneth (Ken) Patey-7 (Maurice Henry Russell Patey-6, Henry Bartlett Patey-5, Thomas Maurice Patey-4, George Edward Patey-3, William Patey-2, George Patey-1). He was born on 06 May 1913 in Christchurch, Dorset, UK. He died Mar 1988 in Newmarket, ON, CAN. Census in Blndx.

Notes for Maurice Russell Augustine Kenneth (Ken) Patey:

General Notes:

Only Child.

M.K. Patey moved to Canada the year that his mother died. Her will gave all of her property to him, not his father.

I originally had Woodheath as birth location but changed it to Christchurch after seeing the birth index. (2007)

Barbara Ernestine Bealey is the daughter of Ernest Richard Bealey and Agnes Jeannette McArton. She was born on 02 Jul 1920 in Toronto, ON, CAN. She died on 17 Apr 1988 in Newmarket, ON, CAN. Census in D.

Maurice Russell Augustine Kenneth (Ken) Patey and Barbara Ernestine Bealey. They were married on 11 Sep 1941 in Toronto, ON, CAN. They had 4 children.

- i. **Maurice Richard Kenneth Derek Patey**. He was born on 17 May 1943 in Toronto, ON, CAN. He married Eileen Ann Coulter. They were married on 04 Sep 1965 in St. Leonards Anglican Church, Toronto, ON, CAN.
- ii. **Ronald Ernest Russell Patey**. He was born on 30 Jul 1945 in Toronto, ON, CAN [90]. He married Sandra Mary Wilson. They were married on 15 Jul 1967 in St. Leonards Anglican Church, Toronto, ON, CAN. Height was 5 ft. 10 in.. Weight was 1801 lb. 0 oz..
- iii. **Henry Edward Antony Patey**. He was born on 20 May 1948 in Toronto, ON, CAN. He married Grietje (Margaret) DeWit. They were married on 14 Feb 1976 in Iroquois, ON, CAN.
- iv. **Margaret Winifred Anne Patey**. She was born on 03 Mar 1950 in Toronto, ON, CAN. She married Donald John MacGregor. They were married on 28 Aug 1976 in Riverview. Port Elgin. ON. CAN.

Sources

- 1 Ancestry.com, 1851 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 2 Ancestry.com, 1841 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 3 FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 4 Ancestry.com, 1851 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 5 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.

Sources (con't)

- 7 Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 8 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 9 Ancestry.com, 1871 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 10 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 11 Ancestry.com, Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 1999), Database online.
- 12 Ancestry.com, 1871 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 14 Ancestry.com, 1851 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 15 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 16 Ancestry.com, Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 1999), Database online.
- 17 Ancestry.com, OneWorldTree (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc.), Database online.
- 18 Ancestry.com, 1851 Scotland Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 19 Ancestry.com, 1851 Scotland Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 20 FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Marriage Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 21 Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 22 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 23 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 24 FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 26 Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Marriage Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 29 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 30 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 31 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 32 Ancestry.com, 1901 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 34 Ancestry.com, 1851 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.

Sources (con't)

- 35 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 38 Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 39 Ancestry.com, Oxford University Alumni, 1500-1886 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2007), Database online.
- 40 Ancestry.com, 1871 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.Record for Robert Patey.
- 41 Ancestry.com, 1871 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 42 Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 43 Ancestry.com, 1841 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 44 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 45 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 46 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 47 FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 48 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 49 Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- Ancestry.com, Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 1999), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 52 Ancestry.com, 1871 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- Ancestry.com, Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 1999), Database online.
- 54 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 55 Ancestry.com, 1871 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Marriage Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 57 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 61 Ancestry.com, 1851 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.

Sources (con't)

- 63 Ancestry.com, 1861 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 64 Ancestry.com, 1851 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 65 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 66 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 67 Ancestry.com, 1901 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 68 Ancestry.com, 1901 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 69 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 70 Ancestry.com, 1901 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 71 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 72 Ancestry.com, Atlantic Ports Passenger Lists, 1820-1873 and 1893-1959 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 74 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 75 Ancestry.com, 1871 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 76 Ancestry.com, 1871 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- 77 FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Death Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 78 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 79 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 80 Ancestry.com, British Army WWI Medal Rolls Index Cards, 1914-1920 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2008), Database online.
- Ancestry.com, British Columbia Death Index: 1872 to 1979 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2001), Database online.
- 82 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- Ancestry.com, Cambridge University Alumni, 1261-1900 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 1999), Database online.
- 84 FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- Ancestry.com and The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1881 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2004), Database online.
- FreeBMD, England & Wales, FreeBMD Birth Index: 1837-1983 (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2006), Database online.
- 87 Ancestry.com, OneWorldTree (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc.), Database online.
- 88 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 89 Ancestry.com, 1891 England Census (Provo, UT, USA: The Generations Network, Inc., 2005), Database online.
- 90 heresay